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July 31, 2008

Via e-mail
To: Mary Nichols

       Chairman, Air Resources Board

       1001 I Street

       Sacramento, CA 95814

From: Frank Gray

            Retired State Biologist

Subject: Comments on Draft June 2008 Climate Change Draft Scoping Plan
Overall the draft Scoping Plan (Plan) contains many good elements.  However, the following specific comments should be addressed:  
Specific Comments

Pages 12, 13 - The Role of the State: Setting an Example.   Reference is made here to the Department of General Services efforts to increase numbers of fuel efficient vehicles.  Providing exemptions to the Department of General Services State Vehicle Utilization Standards (Management Memo 6-06) should be included in the Plan.  The memo should be relaxed to allow for some vehicles to be driven less.  However, the standards were revised in January, 2006 to increase the mileage requirements all State-owned, leased, and rented vehicles, irrespective of fuel consumption.   Vehicles that should be automatically exempted from this requirement should include low miles per gallon vehicles such as those shared by several agency work units and used mainly for towing or other heavy uses. 
Page 33  Local Government Actions - Recommended Regional Targets.  Clustering of development and associated zoning should be listed as a regional target to help reduce GHG emissions, as well as the implementation of zoning that mandates clustering. Defined goals should be quantified and stated in the Plan, including dwelling units/acre.  The Plan calls for recognition of General Plans that meet targets for GHG emissions, without specifying what those targets should be.  General Plans for many of the more rural areas of the state, particularly those in the Sierra foothills, allow zoning at a density of 1-5 dwelling units (DU)/acre.  Text should be included here to specify a zoning goal for new development of at least 8-10 DU/acre.  Lot splits should also be facilitated in developed areas to increase density, where appropriate  
Rewarding local governments for projects that “align” with GHG related targets is commendable.  However, the Plan should state that reduction in GHG emissions is required under CEQA.  This is based upon the 2007 San Bernardino decision and affects local government actions that contribute to global warming.   
Page 34 - Recycling and Waste - Use of reusable bags, including those for groceries and other “disposable” items, will reduce GHG emissions and landfill waste and should be listed here as a goal.  Initiation of charges by vendors for disposable bags may help initiate this. 
Page 35 - Agriculture - Development of agriculture within city limits and adjacent to human habitation should be included here as a stated goal.  This should include working with local government to promote growing fruits and vegetables in the yards of individual homeowners.  Community garden plots should also be promoted. This will help reduce vehicle transportation now associated with transport of food from where it was produced to where it will be consumed. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments.  

Frank Gray

Antelope, CA 

Fgray4birds@aol.com
